
Dear Tribal Leaders and Program Directors, 
  
Attached please find a letter to California Area tribal governments and tribal healthcare programs 
regarding the scope and frequency of IHS program reviews and related technical assistance. 
  
Please direct your questions to Dr. Steve Riggio, Associate Director, Office of Public Health at 
(916) 930-3937, Ext. 322 or steve.riggio@ihs.gov. 
  
Margo Kerrigan 
Director 
IHS California Area Office 
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